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ICC Approves Major Rail Safety Improvements at Holmes St. in Paxton
The Illinois Commerce Commission has granted approval for the construction of an overhead highway grade separation to carry Holmes Street over the Illinois Central Railroad tracks in Paxton, Ford County.  The project also will close and eliminate two existing and outdated structures, which were not designed to carry the size of today’s modern vehicles.
The new structure at Holmes Street will be of modern design and greatly improve traffic flow within the City of Paxton. The Commission has approved a contribution in the amount of $2,068,362 from the Grade Crossing Protection Fund (GCPF) to assist the City in paying for the bridge project.  The remainder of the estimated $3.9 million cost will be paid by the City of Paxton, the Illinois Department of Transportation (utilizing federal funds) and the Illinois Central Railroad.

All work is to be completed by Dec. 3, 2010.

ABOUT THE GRADE CROSSING PROTECTION FUND (GCPF)

Project selection and management of GCPF highway-rail safety projects include safety improvements such as the installation of new warning systems, highway approach improvements and the construction/reconstruction of grade separation structures. The Commission administers the GCPF, which is funded by motor fuel tax money designated for rail safety improvements. The General Assembly appropriates $27 million annually for GCPF projects. 
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